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To whom it may concern,

As a resident of Church Lane Bickenhill, I would like to register my objection to the proposed compound that is
to be located within the village.

Firstly, it feels that residents have found out about this at the last minute and have not been consulted upon the
plans. From the three options that were given to residents, none of the documentation stated that this compound
would be located within the village. Due to the small sizing of the village, and the size of the compound, I feel
that the impact upon local residents would be vast. It must be asked, with the other site that are available within
the area, why locating this within the village is being suggested. Residents all ready have the noise and light
pollution from the airport, M42, railway line, A45, Resorts World and the NEC. This compound is only going
to add to this.

I also would like to point out that the lighting (plans have stated 24 hours) and noise from this from this
compound, would have an impact upon local businesses and wildlife. Overlooking the compound, a B&B will
be detrimentally impacted due to the noise and lighting from this site, and therefore effect the daily running of
the business. Additionally, the lighting will impact upon the local wildlife. It is know that bats are located
within the area, and are regularly seen flying around Church Lane at dusk.

While I am not opposed to the improvement works to the M42, the location of this compound would negatively
impact upon the residents of Bickenhill. Due to the lack of information given from Highways England, at this
time it is unclear whether other site have been explored, and therefore I would like to register my objection to
this compounds location. And ask that alternative locations are explored.

Kind regards,

Eleanor O’Brien
Church Lane resident




